

What's @LRS? Happening

Volume 19 - November 2024

FROM THE PRINCIPAL'S DESK

'You have within you right now everything you need to deal with whatever the world can throw at you.' Brian Tracy

Dear Leicester Road Parents and Learners

As we approach the last few weeks of this year, I wish all learners, staff, and families the best of luck. Let's finish the year with a 100% pass rate.

EXAMS:

We wish the entire Grade 4-7 learner body the best of luck this week with their Controlled Tests/ Exams. We know that they have worked hard and will do well.

TRAFFIC AND SAFE DRIVING:

Once again, we appeal to our parent community to please drive safety within the vicinity of our school.

MAKE YOUR CHILD A SUPERSTAR:

Be good role models for your children. Be understanding and accepting of your child's successes and failures. Remember, life is a set of experiences. We must take the learning's from all experiences and empower ourselves to become stronger, well-adjusted individuals. Use calm, well-modulated voices and appropriate language when interacting. Have balance, routines and values that guide your direction in life. Teach your child responsibility.



EXTRA-MURAL ACTIVITIES - HAVE ENDED FOR 2024:

Please make sure all children are picked up on time at 14:00 and transport arranged correctly.

GRADE R GRADUATION:

UNFORTUNATLEY A GREMLIN CREPT INTO THE LAST NEWSLETTER.

The Grade R Graduation will be held at the school on Friday, 29th November 2024 from 8:30 until 12:00.

CHILDREN LEAVING THE SCHOOL:

If your child will be leaving our school at the end of this year, please advise Ms Consillia Mtungwa in writing (admin@lrschool.co.za) as soon as possible in order for her to timeously prepare Transfer Cards. We also require this information for 2025 enrolment purposes.

LEARNERS BUYING FOOD FROM ROADSIDE VENDORS:

We would also like to raise our concern about buying food from roadside vendors. It is not safe. There are no health and safety regulations adhered to with these items, and with the recent primary school deaths that have been seen around Gauteng, we would rather encourage our children and parents to be on the safe side when it comes to food. The Gauteng Department of Education has instructed all schools to suspend selling of food at and around school's by vendors.

Yours in Education, Mr KWM DRIVER		11 November 2024
School Principal	Sign	Date

ACHIEVEMENTS

CRICKET STAR



Congratulations to Motheo Mankge who was honoured to be Capped by Lions at Wanderers Club on 07/11/2024.



Congratulations to Fiona Winter Jeppe who participated in a number of Dance competitions. In her recent participation in Greater Ekurhuleni Eisteddfod, she was awarded best in grade. In over 35 individual events (dance entries) entered over the gathering season, Fiona came in:

1st place, eighteen times.

2nd place, ten times.

3rd place, two times

A total of 30 medals

Congratulations!

Study Skills















